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Ms Sally Munk 
Principal Environmental Planner  
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001    
Email: sally.munk@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Ms Munk 
 
Re:   Request for SEARs (DA 14/96 MOD 11) upgrade of concrete batching plant (CBP) and quarry 
materials handling facility, St Peters, NSW.  

I refer to your email received by the Heritage Division, Office of Environment and Heritage (OEH), on 
11 October 2016, seeking the Heritage Council of NSW input into the Secretary’s Environmental Assessment 
Requirements (SEARs) for a State Significant Development at Burrows Road, South, St Peters.  
 
It is understood that the request relates to a modification involving: 

• Increase production of the existing concrete batching plant (CBP) on site. 
 
It is noted that the Alexandra Canal is the closest State Heritage Register listed item (SHR# 01621) in relation 
to the subject land. The Heritage Division recommends the inclusion of a SEAR which requires the proponent 
undertake a statement of heritage impact as part of the Environmental Assessment which considers any impact 
the proposal might have on the Alexandra Canal and any other heritage items within the vicinity.  
 
The SOHI should be prepared by a suitably qualified and experienced heritage consultant and determine 
whether the increased production proposed and associated works are likely to impact any item of the 
environmental heritage in the vicinity of the subject site. If impact is likely appropriate mitigation measures 
should be identified commensurate with the significance of the heritage item.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above matter please contact Felicity Barry, Senior Archaeologist, at 
the Heritage Division, OEH, on (02) 9995 6914 or by email at Felicity.Barry@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Katrina Stankowski 
STL, Archaeology 
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
17 October 2016 

Helping the community conserve our heritage 
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